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 PENTECOST SUNDAY IS MAY 20TH 
Everyone is invited to celebrate the birthday of the church by 

wearing red this Sunday.  Fellowship time will be celebrating 

Pentecost and Laurel Payne’s high school graduation. 

 

VBS PLANNING MEETING 
All VBS workers are encouraged to attend the planning 

meeting on Tuesday, May 22 @ 5:15. Pizza will be served 

so we can eat and work. Invite a friend to help. VBS dates 

are June 24-27, 6-8pm 

 

WORK WEEK AT CHURCH CAMP – JUNE 3-9 
All are welcome to help with work week. Come for a day or stay for the 

week. Let us know in the church office your plans so we're prepared with 

appropriate jobs and plenty of food.  Registrations are available in the 

church office.  

 

ALL CHURCH PICNIC HONORING MEN  
The all church picnic honoring the men of our church will be held Sunday, 
June 3 at 11:30 am in the Fellowship Hall. All food provided. Everyone 
welcome! 
 

YARD SALE 
Are you ready to do some spring cleaning and make a little money?  You 

are welcome to set up and sell YOUR own items using the church 

Fellowship Hall.  May 25-26 are the dates.  Please let the church office 

know if you're interested. Limited space available.  
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A MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD CHAIRMAN 

As you all know this is a transitional period for First Christian Church and 

our church family. First of all, I thank you for your patience. This will not 

be a quick process. There are guidelines that the Regional Office sets that 

we will be following in proceeding forward with finding an Interim 

Minister. Then, we will work as a team during the transitional period to 

ensure we are achieving the goals that are the most important to us as a 

church. After these goals have been established we will search for the new 

Minister.  Scott Woolridge, the Associate Regional Minister, we are 

working with will be at FCC on June 10th and will hold a Questions & 

Answer meeting immediately after service. I encourage everyone with 

questions or concerns to attend this meeting in the Chapel.  

                                      Lesley Hipsher - Administrative Board Chairperson 
 

CHURCH CAMP 
It's not too late to register for church camp. The church pays half and 

scholarships are available as well.  

 

52 FOOD ITEMS AND 175 NON-FOOD ITEMS WERE TAKEN TO 

WADI FOOD PANTRY! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join First Christian Church 

at a farewell luncheon 

in honor of 

Jim & Jackie Summers 

 
Sunday, June 10th 

Noon 

Fellowship Hall 

(803 N. Market St.) 

 

 
RSVP to Marilyn Hocking  

at (618) 262-3632 by June 4th 

Please leave a detailed message. 

 
 

 

 

 

We are invited to a Graduation 

Party for Laurel Payne.  Laurel 

will graduate from Mt. Carmel 

High School on Friday, May 18th at 

8:00 pm, her party will be on 

Saturday, May 19th from 11:00 am 

– 2:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall of 

the church.  Everyone is welcome! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwit7uza0YXbAhXE24MKHQT5BCAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.pngmart.com/image/53520&psig=AOvVaw1KgastAguPmpPuXSMMkdUL&ust=1526402033013299
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjDq5a-1IXbAhWl34MKHaMoDr0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.healdtonfcc.org/history-of-the-chalice&psig=AOvVaw0kOVnLPDfLbARA82wpvLX7&ust=1526402990348937


Kevin Pixley, Vesta Rigg, Bill & Marilyn Kieffer, Peg 
Geurin, Mark Folz, Ray Culver, Tracy Deckard, 
LuAnn Lemke, Evelyn Frick, Jason Fiero, Paul 
Wilson, Greg Urbanski, Emily Ewald, Laverne 
Sherman, Sylvia Spencer, Julia Corwin, Bob Nix, Jim 

Warmoth, Mary Faye Wyatt, Don Mann, Global Refugee Crisis, Betty & 
Mike Foshee, Joan Hackler, Fred Jackson, Devan Swift, Myrtle Hocking, 
Betty Taylor, Jennifer Koonce,  Elaine Spencer, Mary Jo Birley, Bill & Pat 
Beesley, our country, it’s leaders, all servicemen and women; natural 
disaster victims.               
*The Prayer List is periodically updated.  Let us know if someone needs 

to be put back on.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to Tim and Sara Wiser for providing the beautiful flowers 
given to the women of the church on Mother’s Day, also thank you to so 
many people who helped in so many ways at the Women’s Banquet…from 
planners, to workers, to entertainers, and to those who attended.  Special 
thanks to Debbie Lathrop for the programs and for being a great resource 
person.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SERVING IN MAY 
Deacons: Clint Anderson, Connor Anderson, Heather 
Baker, Wilbur Brown, Lesley Hipsher, Phil Benefiel 
Custodial Deacon: Jon Mayhue 

  Communion Preparers:  Roxanna Seybold & Rosanna    
                                                                               Peterson 
Sanctuary Straightener:                                

                             Elder on Call:   
 Acolytes:  Luke Hipsher & Jaxon Schrader 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
OFFERING – April 22, 2018             OFFERING – April 29, 2018 
General                        $2,054.00         General                     $2,536.00  
Sunday School                  15.00          Sunday School                10.00                      
Initial Offering                    1.00          Memorial Fund              20.00   
Memorial Fund                 50.00          Membership Care        100.00 
Website                            200.00           Outreach                 8.00 
Outreach                             8.00            Oil Lease                       400.00 
Transportation                 50.00           Total:                          $3,074.00 
Camp                               165.00          
Total:                           $2,543.00 
 
OFFERING – May 6, 2018                OFFERING – May 13, 2018 
General                       $2,629.00          General                       $2,284.00 
Sunday School                  18.00          Sunday School                   5.00 
Blessing Basket                   7.00          Memorial Fund              550.00 
Fellowship Time               41.52          Website                           200.00 
Memorial Fund                 25.00          Outreach                             8.00 
Website                            100.00           Blessing Basket                13.00 
Outreach                              8.00          Total:                          $3,060.00 
Cookbooks                         10.00 
Total:                            $2,838.52   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
CAUGHT DOING GOOD……….. 

 Barry Roberts replacing burned out light bulbs around the 
church. 

 Clint Anderson for getting the bread for Intinction 
communion. 

 
BROWN BAG BUDDIES NEED PLASTIC BAGS! 

 


